
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WARNING 

TOWN OF STRAFFORD, VERMONT 

NOTICE OF SITE VISIT AND 

HEARING FOR CONDITIONAL USE & SITE PLAN PERMIT 

 

Rachel and Meredith Kendall, at 20 Kendall Road, Strafford, VT has applied for a 

Conditional Use Permit and Site Plan Permit to turn her barn and home into a lodge, 

restaurant, wellness retreat with gatherings, weddings and other events on the property 

identified above. 

 

The Development Review Board will hold a site visit on February 19, 2025, starting at 

4:30 P.M. at the address identified above. 

 

The Development Review Board will hold a hearing on this application on February 19, 

2025, at 6:00 P.M. at the Newton School in Strafford.  A copy of the application and 

additional information may be obtained at the Strafford Town Office. 

 

Pursuant to 24 V.S.A. §§ 4464(a)(1)(C) and 4471(a), participation in this local 

proceeding is a prerequisite to the right to take any subsequent appeal.  

 

Dated at Strafford, Vermont this 3rd day of February 2025. 

 

Bonnie Bergeron, Clerk 


